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	Minutes of the Meeting of North Baddesley Parish Council held on 

Monday  12th June 2017 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Sandy Lane, 

North Baddesley.

Present: Cllr D Knight (Chair), Cllr Mrs P Darnton, C Hill, P Thompson, Mrs A Tupper 

              and A Warnes
Absent:  Cllr E Cosier 
In Attendance:   PCSO Stuart McCloskey, Jennifer Arkell and Kate Moore representing the

                           Scout Group and J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

Members of the Public:  0      

	
	
	
	
	

	17-18/0058
17-18/0059
17-18/0060
17-18/0061
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence.

DECLARATION OF INTERESTS/DISPENSATIONS

There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

POLICE REPORT
PCSO Stuart McCloskey gave his apologies for not attending the AGM but read out reports

covering the previous two months.
Two reports to follow.
PCSO McCloskey confirmed that neighbourhood wardens were no longer operating 

in the area.

The Chairman thanked PCSO McCloskey for attending and he left the meeting.

OPEN PERIOD

The Chairman welcomed to the meeting Jennifer Arkell and Kate Moore who had attended 

to discuss the renewal of the Scout Hut lease.
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	17-18/0062


	The issue of the broken barrier gate at Mountbatten Park was raised.  Welders who had 

agreed to carry out the works had caused a delay because they were very busy.  It was agreed

to seek the services of another welder.  The Clerk to liaise with the groundsman.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would ask the groundsman to liaise with another welder. 
Jennifer explained that, since the Scout Hut Lease had expired, the Group felt very vulnerable 
as they could be asked to leave at any time.  There were also several important refurbishments 
that needed to be carried out to the Scout Hut and the Scouts were seeking grants for this 
purpose.  However most grant funders would not award grants to organisations without

at least a 5-10 year lease so the whole process had been put on hold.

Cllr Knight explained that the Parish Council would be seeking 106 funding from the 

developers of the Hoe Lane site.  They had provided a wish list to the developers, who

were keen to enhance the area around the Hoe Lane site, which had included a new building

on the land at Mountbatten Park.  The Parish Council had therefore put the renewal of the 

Scout Hut Lease on hold as the terms and conditions would obviously be changed.
There were discussions around temporary measures that could be put in place until the

new building (or extension to the existing building) had been built including a lease with

a break point in it when the 106 funding would be released.  There were also discussions

around the new building being a community building and therefore a shared facility for

the Scout Group.

Cllr Mrs Tupper confirmed that TVBC had not yet received the Hoe Lane Planning 

Application and access to the site would be a major point of discussion with HCC.

It was agreed that, in the first instance,  Cllr Mrs Tupper would seek advice from TVBC 

Legal Services concerning the renewal of the Scout Hut lease with a break point after which

the Clerk would liaise with the Parish Council’s Solicitors to draw up a draft lease

for the Scout Association Trustee Corporation (SATC) to approve.  Jennifer Arkell

confirmed that the Scouts would not be happy with a shared facility and it would also

not be attractive to SATC when considering the lease. 

Cllr Knight suggested that, in the meantime, the Scouts should start designing a building 

that they would like.  Jennifer agreed and said that a new location should also be considered.
Cllr Knight thanked Jennifer and Kate for attending and they left the meeting. 

MINUTES

It was unanimously resolved that the previous Minutes be accepted as an accurate 

record and were duly signed by the Chairman.

	Action:  Parish Clerk

Resolved:
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	17-18/0063
17-18/0064

17-18/0065
17-18/0066

17-18/0067
	MATTERS ARISING

DATE FOR 2018 ANNUAL ASSEMBLY, AGM AND MAY MEETING
(Minute 17-18/0009)
It was agreed that the Annual Assembly, AGM and May meeting for 2018 would be 

held on  Monday 21st May.  

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would email a new  calendar of dates to all Councillors.
ALLOTMENTS (Minute 17-18/0032)
There was evidence of horsetail on one of the plots at the allotments.  The Clerk to ask 

the groundsman to treat it as soon as possible.

There had also been several offers of help from allotment holders in erecting a fence

along the Recreation Ground border of  the site.  The Parish Council had agreed to pay 
for the materials.  The Clerk to ask the groundsman to co-ordinate the works.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the groundsman over treating the

horsetail and erecting a fence. 
FOOTPATHS (Minute 17-18/0033)
Hampshire and IOW Trust had confirmed that they had looked into carrying out

works to the areas around the kissing gates along the footpath at Baddesley Common.

They had accepted the Parish Council’s offer to pay for materials but had stated

that only their own volunteers could carry out the work.  The Parish Council to

ask for a quotation for the price of the materials.

RESOLVED;  that the Clerk would liaise with Hampshire and IOW Trust for a price

for the materials. 

106 FUNDING HOE LANE (Minute 17-18/0034)
It was agreed that the Clerk would chase the developers for a reply to their wish list. 
RELEASE OF DEVELOPER CONTRIBUTIONS (Minute 17-18/0035)
The Chairman and Clerk confirmed that they were meeting with Owen Carine of TVBC 

the following day.
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	17-18/0068
17-18/0069

17-18/0070
17-18/0071
17-18/0072
17-18/0073
17-18/0074

	NOTICEBOARDS (Minute 17-18/0036)
The Clerk confirmed that following discussions with HCC and the groundsman,

erection of the noticeboards could go ahead.  Exact details of the type of noticeboard
were confirmed and the Clerk agreed to put them on order.
REMOVAL OF PAYPHONE (Minute 17-18/0037)
The Clerk to chase.

TENNIS (Minute 17-18/0042)
Rosemary Williams notified that an advertisement had not been sent into the Beadle

for the July Edition.  Cllr Hill confirmed that she would supply posters instead.
RESOLVED:  that Cllr Hill would supply posters advertising the tennis.

CHILDREN’S PLAYGROUND (Minute 17-18/0054)
It was agreed that each of the representatives of the three companies would be allowed 
15 minutes to make their presentation using any method (3D graphic, video) that they chose.

The Clerk to liaise with the 3 companies.  Cllrs Darnton and Hill had obtained a wish list 
from pupils at the local schools of what they would like to see in a playground.  It was 
agreed that this list would be forwarded to the 3 companies to help with their presentations.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Hill would supply the Clerk with the list  to forward on to the 3

Companies.
AIR QUALITY MONITORING (Minute 17-18/0055)
The Clerk had yet to send the results of the air quality monitoring scheme to HCC and TVBC

as there had been a delay in finding the right contact person for each council.
PARISH COUNCILLOR VACANCY (Minute 17-18/0057)
It was agreed that the Clerk would inform TVBC of the vacancy to set the process in

motion.  RESOLVED: that the Clerk would liaise with TVBC over the  vacancy. 

SCOUT HUT LEASE 

See Minute 17-18/0061 “Open Period” above.

	BLOC
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	17-18/0075
17-18/0076
17-18/0077
17-18/0078
17-18/0079

	LIBRARY
Cllr Hill reported that she would be meeting with all the other community libraries and HCC

Library Services shortly to discuss taking out the pay machines and people paying elsewhere.

CORRESPONDENCE

BANNERS
The leader of the fitness group using the outside space at the Recreation Ground enquired

about the possibility of erecting a banner advertising the club.  Members agreed that a banner

could be erected but that TVBC might ask for it to be taken down at any time.

RESOLVED;  that the Clerk would liaise with the leader of the fitness group.

FUNDRAISING EVENT AT RECREATION GROUND

A request had been made to run an “It’s a Knockout” type event at the Recreation

Ground in September  to raise  funds for a replacement outdoor wheelchair.  The Parish Council 

agreed but suggested that the event take place on the tennis field and in the afternoon so

as not to clash with the football clubs.
 RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the organiser of the event.

TVBC WARDENS
Borough Cllr Mrs Dowden had informed that the role of TVBC wardens had been changed.  

They would no longer patrol areas but work as part of the TVBC safety team in a different 

way.  Rownhams Parish Councillors felt that the van patrolling Nursling and Rownhams was

a deterrent to anti-social behaviour in their area.  The two wardens were also responsible for 

North Baddesley, Valley Park and Romsey.  The Chairman of Rownhams Parish Council was

proposing that Nursling and Rownhams, Valley Park and North Baddesley Parish Councils 

contribute together towards the cost of the van and employment of two wardens to continue

using the van to patrol these areas.  The overall cost is estimated to be approximately £30,000 pa.

The Parish Council agreed in principle.
RESOLVED;  that the Clerk would inform Rownhams Parish Council chairman and 
suggest that he liaise with Cllr Mrs Tupper.

BARBEQUE AT MOUNTBATTEN PARK
A request had been put forward for a rubbish bin to be placed near the barbeque at

Mountbatten Park.  
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would research the cost of a bin.

	Fascia boards
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	17-18/0080
17-18/0081
17-18/0082
17-18/0083
17-18/0084
	INSURANCE COVER FOR PROJECT CLUBS AND OVER 50’S PROJECTS CLUBS
There were discussions over insurance cover for the various project clubs

and whether it should be incorporated under the umbrella of the Parish Council’s insurance.
It was agreed that further discussions would take place at the July meeting. 

ACCOUNTS

Section 1 of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 March 2017 (The Annual

Governance Statement 2016/17) was approved by the Parish Council.  Section 2 of

the Annual Return (Accounting Statements 2016/17) was then approved by the Parish
Council.  The Clerk to ensure that the Notice for the Exercise of Public Rights is 

displayed on the noticeboards and the relevant information from the Annual Return is 
displayed on the website on 30th June and that the Accounts are delivered to the External 
Auditors by the deadline of 24th July.  

OTHER CORRESPONDENCE
Request for flower beds and hanging baskets throughout the village – all agreed too expensive.
Notification of rural Housing Week by HARAH – information events on 5th and 6th July.

HEALTH AND SAFETY/ RISK ASSESSMENT

There were no Health and Safety issues at the present time.

QUESTIONS/REPORTS FROM MEMBERS PRESENT

There were no questions or reports from members present.


	
	
	
	
	

	17-18/0085
	APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	 Contractor Costs, Clerk Salary, HMRC  
	   4901.85
	
	
	
	
	

	
	County Locksmiths – Multi lock integrator 
	       10.50
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Cleaning at pavilion
	     600.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions ltd – Miscellaneous items, cleaning materials etc.
	     134.78
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Village Hall Committee – Donation towards LED lighting project
	     500.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Kat Lemon – Youth work April/May
	   1646.71
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Move location of container
	     396.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Disposal of fly tipped material
	       88.80
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica solutions Ltd – Maintenance of St John’s churchyard
	     128.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – Clerk allowance
	     603.43
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Sustainable Communities – Recreation Ground, CDW & CE & F and Contract 3
	    370.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	                                                                                                       TOTAL
	£9,380.07
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Proposed:   Cllr   Mrs P Darnton  Seconded:  Cllr C Hill
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	17-18/0086
	TREES

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	17/01318/TPOS
	14 Pine Close

North Baddesley
	T1 Mature Oak:  Reduce tips of branches

by 2.5m and thin by 20%

No objection – subject to Arboricultural 

Officer’s Approval

	
	
	
	

	
	17/01359/TPOS
	25-27 Knights Meadow

North Baddesley
	T1 Oak – Crown lift to 3m not removing any 

major limbs and tip reduce away from property 

by 1m, remove deadwood

No objection – subject to Arboricultural 

Officer’s Approval


	
	
	
	

	
	17/01360/TPOS
	30-34 Knights Meadow

North Baddesley
	T1 Macrocarpa – reduce lateral growth over

drive and access road by 2m.  T2 Oak – reduce 

two lowest laterals by 2m and remove deadwood 

from both trees.

No objection – subject to Arboricultural 

Officer’s Approval


	
	
	
	

	17-18/0087
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	
	
	
	

	
	17/01213/FULLS
	168 Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley


	Proposed rear extension and loft conversion

No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	17/01279/FULLS
	101 Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley
	Single storey extension to western elevation plus

veranda.  No comment

	
	
	
	

	
	17/01330/FULLS
	Fir Tree Cottage

Nutburn Road

North Baddesley


	Garage conversion to ancillary accommodation

No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	17/01440/CLPS
	21 Rownhams Road

North Baddesley
	Application for a lawful development

certificate for proposed rear single storey

 extension  No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	17/01283/CLPS
	143 Fleming Avenue

North Baddesley
	Certificate for proposed lawful development

for a replacement conservatory.

No comment

	
	
	
	

	
	17/01398/FULLS
	5 Rownhams Road

North Baddesley
	Alterations to fenestration, new small entrance 

porch and 1m high boundary wall.

Support  
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	17/01381/FULLS
	117 Botley Road

North Baddesley
	Erection of enlarged front porch and rear
extension to provide kitchen.

No comment

	
	
	
	

	
	17/01293/FULLS
	25 St Christopher’s Close

North Baddesley
	Single storey rear extension, re-roof of

existing garage flat roof with atrium roof light

 over.  No comment

	
	
	
	

	
	17/01396/FULLS
	18 Middle Road

North Baddesley
	Extension to rear and raising of roof height

to provide additional accommodation and 

attached single garage.  Objection –

concern that most of the surrounding 

properties are single storey


	
	
	
	

	
	17/00624/FULLS
	10 Cerne Close

North Baddesley
	Alterations and erection of single storey 

flat roof side extension.

No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at  10pm
	
	
	
	
	


